Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, October 14, 2015

Present

Bev Olson – Social Director (BO)

David Yang – Club Manager (DY)

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President (LK)

Graham Youde – Operations Director (GY)

Glenn Richards – Head Pro (GR)
Val Cuthbert, Secretary (VC) 

Barb Docherty, Junior Development (BD)

George McLachrie - President (GM)

Tony Mazzucco – Tournament Director (TM)
Absent 

David Pel, Treasurer (DP) 
Kenny Wong – Director at Large (KW)

Mary Flynn (MF)

Mike Hopkins (MH)

Ron Leung – Men’s League Director (RL)

Club Member Petition 

Club member, Shirley Smith forwarded a letter/member petition to the board regarding the maximum rule of 8 hours per week max. playtime.   She presented arguments to change this rule.   Lawrence made a motion to temporarily change the maximum hours per week to 10 hours per week until the November board meeting.  Motion approved.  Court usage and this temporary rule change will be reviewed on November 12th.   
Adoption of agenda

· The Agenda was approved.

Adoption of the previous minutes

· The previous minutes were approved.

New Business 

· A gift certificate for $250.00 will be given to Barry Pendergaast from the Admin. Budget for the Cactus Club in appreciation of all the work he does for the club and his ongoing availability.  
· AGM Planning and Awards Discussion. 

               Each Director is to prepare a report on tasks completed this year and forward it to George 

                By November 12th. 

                The budget for this year’s AGM will be lower than last year. 
                Board members should identify people they would like to see receive an award this year.  
SFU Meeting review.

SFU Students will utilize the pay and play courts on a weekly basis.  Glen will offer them the following time options for two courts.  Monday, Wednesday or Saturday from 10 p.m. to 12 p.m.  They will need to purchase a pay and play card.  
The SFU sponsored tournament was approved for the November 20th weekend.  The times will be from noon to 9:00 on Friday and 900 to 6:00 on Saturday and Sunday.

   Sporty HQ Update
    There are some problems still being worked on.  This system will have online bookings for 24 hour bookings and online enforcement of the 48 

     Hour rule.  

The Board Christmas Dinner will be held December 9th at the Vancouver Golf Club.
Head Pro Report 
Junior Development Update
The program began last Saturday.  Highest enrolment ever.  33 kids so far and 79% are Burnaby Residents.

Singles Box ladder bulk mail out will be send out to all members regarding any interest in it.  Players are to send Glen their name and level of play.

New Member’s Night.  Glen will have a bag of babolat racquets for all players’ to use. 

SFU Team Partnership.  Glenn met with SFU to discuss permanent booking opportunities at BTC.  They are looking for 2 bookings per week.  Action Item:  Glen will discuss the options with them.

Senior League.  Our season begins this Saturday.  Last year we finished in 3rd place out of 7 teams. 
Club Manager Report -  Report attached 
· David made a suggestion to add info to the website to advise people on how to meet others to play with.  
VP/Finance Report – Report attached 

· The main concern at this time is the membership count is low at 230 members.  

· The budget assumes 290 members.  We need 250 +/- to break even but it is a moving target depending on what happens to other revenues & expenses.  We are normally between 270 – 290 members.  In any case we need the number to be over 250 by the end of October.    I propose that unless the number gets up to at least 260 by the end of October that we should actively seek or consider court rental request for this season (during our slowest non-prime times) to offset the revenue loss.  We should start tentative fact-finding discussions with these groups so that we have the information available to make decisions in November if the membership numbers do not move up significantly.  
Social Director 
October new member’s night is October 23rd. 
The next AGM will be held at BTC.  Coffee/tea and dessert.  Awards will be presented at the same time.

Looking for wholesalers to provide club clothing.  Please let me know if you have dealt with a vendor. 

New club logo is in place, old logo should be switched out on website & letterhead.

I have received one quote to date for the clubhouse renovation.  Information forwarded to the board.  It provides a Honda and Cadillac options. 

George and Bev looking for sponsors. 

Junior Development Report 

· The number of junior members is down from last year. 
Membership Director Report 
· Membership Statistic Graph comparison to last year attached

· Director’s report attached to the minutes

Next Meetings -  Thursday, November 12th, 2015
                               AGM – November 25, 2015

